WINDSOCK VILLAGE PROPERTY OWNERS CORP.

WINDSOCK VILLAGE AVIATION CORP.

BOARD MEETING 04-20-06

Attendance:  WVPO - Jay Brennan, Glenn Mori, Dwight Allenson, Bill Clegg, Tom Gill, Don Meader, Elmer Hynes, Bev Mason

WVAC - Kelly Jeffries,  Barbara Clifford, Don Meader, Dwight Allenson, Bill Clegg, and Bev Mason

Guests:  Dot Allenson, David & Nancy Drach, William & Linda Saxon, Brian Burns, Don Rockstom
Approval of Minutes:  Don asked for approval of the minutes from the March 9, 2006, board meeting.  WVPOC – Motion to approve, seconded, passed.  WVAC – Motion to approve, seconded and passed.

Treasurer’s Report:  It was decided to defer the Treasurer’s report until we got to the budget portion of the agenda.  Barbara did report that WVPO has 1 unpaid assessment and WVAC had 2 unpaid assessments.  

Public Input:  None

Letter from Tom Kondrat – Gazebo:  Tom Kondrat wrote a letter back to the board indicated that there are a few bills left to submit for the construction of the gazebo.

Kelly mentioned that she had a weathervane of a plane she would be willing to donate to be placed on the roof of the gazebo.  Kelly will take the weathervane to annual meeting for display.  The agenda will have the Gazebo as an old business item.  We will add the donation of a weathervane to it. 

Budget For ‘06-‘07:  WVPO – Barbara presented a proposed budget (attached to secretary’s official minutes).  The original presentation was based on last year’s budget taking out the income taxes and reducing professional fees.  She has negotiated preparation of tax returns for a reduced rate.

There was some discussion about year to date legal expenses.  There is a $70 bill from the lawyer.  Don will get in touch with the attorney to straighten out where this $70 should be billed to the WVPOC or to WVAC.

Road Sign Maintenance – Glenn went over what signs he has replaced to date.  He would like to ask people at the annual meeting to increase this amount of $500 for next year.

Welcoming committee – Bill Clegg is to ask Carolyn Buskirk if she has any bills that need to be paid before annual meeting.  Will get back to the board.

The WVPO board will recommend a budget of $53,245 divided by 119 assessments would be a due of $447.

WVAC Budget -   Again, this budget presented by Barbara as a proposal was based on last year.  Copy attached to the secretary’s official minutes.

Nature Conservancy donation line item was discussed.  We reiterated the fact that we return the amount paid by NC last year.  The appropriation for this year would be $454 which was ’05 assessment.

Glenn went over the signs that have been replaced.   The budget line has been over spent Glenn offered to take the overages to annual meeting should the board want to.  The board decided to pay the bills now.

Runway Repairs - Glenn reported that the vibratory roll worked very well.  He also reported that filling the holes will be done tomorrow or the beginning of next week.

Don pointed out that this runway/taxiway repair money that is coming out of the savings (appropriated at the June 2005 annual meeting) – if not spent – then we lose the ability to spend it.  We would have to take the issue to the annual meeting and appropriate the unused portion back into the budget.  Glenn stated that the runway/taxiway repairs are being done.  He will have more bills prior to the next board meeting so we can finalize the budget.

Barbara reported savings for WVAC - $2,900 taxiway $73,000 aviation.

WVPO $443 /checking - $26,646.79 Savings - $624 Gazebo

Kelly asked why do we have so much savings in WVAC.  It was pointed out that in the past, major repairs have been completed from savings, avoiding raising money through assessments.  This is something that could be discussed at annual meeting.

Discussion if we should take out the reserve of $4,000 from the budget.  If we take out the reserve, it would be a difference of $24 per assessment.  Don made a motion that the $4,000 be taken out of the budget. Seconded, passed.

Litter Day – Saturday, May 20, 2006:  

Don read the letter that will be sent to notify people of Litter Day.  This letter will also include notice to members to submit written requests for agenda items.  All requests are to be received by the board no later than May 9, 2006.  Bill Clegg pointed out that this is the same day that Hampton has their flea market.  Could we change the day to the week before?  Motion made to hold litter day on May 13th (made in both corporations), seconded, and passed.  It was pointed out that the invite goes to all WVAC members and WVPOC members.  

Lawyer (Malia) Correspondence:  It was brought to the board’s attention that Attorney Malia had been corresponding with Ed Ota.  Don obtained copies of e-mails between Attorney Malia and Ed Ota.  

Don reported that he listened to the tape of the last annual meeting – the section in particular to the by-law changes presented by Ed Ota and Richard Sacco.  The only item not covered with the attorney was the insurance issue.  After listening to the tapes – Don felt the board is obligated to have Malia review and give a written statement on the “Law” presented by Ed Ota.

Bev brought up the issue that Malia has been representing the board and other members.  Do not feel that this may be in the best interest of the association/board.

State DOT – Aviation Letter:  Don read a letter from DOT (copy attached to secretary’s official records)  It had to do with building structures and trees in the approach to the runway.  Windsock Village is registered with the State as a 4000’ runway.  It may not be so when you take into consideration any obstructions on either end.  The State has asked for a personal visit to meet someone at the airport so they can measure and make an accurate assessment.  Don has called them to schedule an appointment for measuring.

Glenn Mori’s Property – Condition of the property.  Don printed off concerns that have been brought to our attention (copy attached to secretaries official records).   The concerns are - two sheds – not conforming to character & siding of main dwelling; Huge steel frame standing in yard; electric cord from main dwelling to hangar; hangar not closed in & finished; and rotting wood pile.  

Discussion continued on what does the board want to do.  Bev suggested that the board go take a look at the site before taking any action.

Elmer made a motion that we take a look at the property before discussing any further.  Glenn Mori pointed out that usually the board dealt with things that were presented in writing.  Motion made by Elmer was seconded – passed.  Glenn M. Abstained.

Jay Brennan suggested that the board do a tour of the development to see if there are any other violations.  

Lake Road Condition:  Don composed a letter to the Town of Tamworth regarding the condition of the lake road. This letter was to be reviewed by the board and sent to the Town.  Don saw the road agent for Tamworth and reported that they are going to put another coat of asphalt on the road.  Don felt in view of this, we should wait to send the letter.  Board agreed to hold off to see what is done.

Annual Meeting:   June 3, 2006,  WVPO 9:00 am – WVAC 1:00 pm. To be held at Steve Moore’s hangar.  Open board seats – WVPO 3 for 3 years: Jay Brennan, Glenn Mori, Elmer Hynes  - WVAC 3 for 3 years:  Gary Cole, Mike Jacobsen, Dwight Allenson.

Other Business:   Jay Brennan – Commented on the flagpole and how good it looked.  Also asked if the sign that indicates “No Unauthorized Dumping” could be removed.  Motion to remove the sign, seconded, passed.

Bill Clegg introduced Sheridan and Lynn Paxton; they purchased the Carolyn Buskirk lot in WV-II.  

Elmer suggested that we get people to adopt a portion of the roads to pick up trash.  It will be on the agenda for annual meeting.  Elmer will be the lead person for people to commit to.

Public input  None

Next Meeting – May 11, 2006 at 6:30 pm at Bill Clegg’s home.

Motion to adjourn – seconded, passed.

